





020 8449 2423



office@underhill.barnetmail.net



www.underhillschool.org

Friday 27th May 2022

Be Curious

Be Caring

Be Confident

Be Cooperative

HEADS' CORNER

Dear Parents/Carers,

What a wonderful day we had today celebrating the Queen's Jubiliee! The children all looked fantastic in their costumes and it was brilliant to be together out on the field in the sunshine.

Thank you very much for all your support this half term. We hope everyone has a fun and restful break and we look forward to seeing everyone back in school when gates open at 8:40am on Monday 6th June.

Happy holidays,

Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Monday 30th May - Half Term Monday 6th June - Back to school Monday -13th June - Class group photos

Monday 4th July - STAFF INSET - School closed for children Wednesday 13th & Thursday 14th July - Year 6 Performances time tbc







ATTENDANCE

House attendance

Balmoral - 94.14

1

Holyrood - 89.52

4

Sandringham - 92.21

2

Windsor - 90.83

3

Most Improved Attendance

This week 2 children received certificates for the most improved attendance

Congratulations to Jack and Poppie

Beech	91.60
Maple	93.73
1 Oak	93.00
1 Willow	95.74
2 Chestnut	92.16
2 Palm	92.31
3 Cedar	93.89
3 Hornbeam	92.22
3 Yew	92.40
4 Cherry	86.27
4 Larch	92.52
4 Pine	84.71
5 Holly	94.81
5 Laurel	95.02
5 Sycamore	84.93
6 Ash	90.49
6 Elm	93.03
6 Hawthorn	94.81



Understand ★ Uplift ★ Unite



p

100 Club

Perfect Attendance
Congratulations

You have had 100% attendance this week



Us

Understand ★ Uplift ★ Unite



100 Club

Perfect Attendance

Congratulations

You have had 100% attendance this half term

400 children achieved 100% attendance this week term

212 children have 100% attendance this half

Congratulations







NOTICES AND NEWS

YEAR 5 TOWER OF LONDON TRIP

Last Friday, Year 5 went to the Tower of London and had a fabulous time! They explored the grounds, found out where people were imprisoned and punished, and got a look at the Crown Jewels.

The children were brilliantly behaved and one member of the public said 'your school should be extremely proud of how your children have acted on the train.'

Overall, it was a great trip and the Year 5 children all were able to add a great experience to their learning of the Tudors.









UNIFORM

From September this year all children will be required to come to school in the new black and yellow uniform. To avoid any delays and stock issues we are asking parents to order uniform for their children in advance. If your child is going to need new uniform in September please can we ask you to ensure that you place your order as soon as possible. Orders need to be made on School Money by the end of June at the very latest so that we can ensure we are able to order enough stock to fulfil all the orders. Please contact the office if you have any queries.

BREAKFAST CLUB FUN

We have introduced some new activitys at breakfat club from this week, children have been enjoing Jubilee arts and crafts, bracelet making and junk modelling. Breakfast club is available everyday from 7.30am and can be booked on your school money account.













NOTICES AND NEWS

DR BIKES

Dr Bikes are back in Barnet thanks to funding from Public Health and one is coming to your area soon. At the Dr Bike sessions, experienced mechanics check everything on an individual's bicycle from wheels, brakes, gears and tyre pressure to lights, racks, pedals, saddles and more.

Any minor adjustments can be made there and then, all for free. Anything the mechanics can't fix on site they will let the bike owner know exactly what needs doing and a rough guide to what it should cost at a bike shop. All the mechanics are friendly and approachable and have a wealth of cycling knowledge so individuals can pick their brains about cycle training or other cycling activities.

Tuesday 7 June 2022

4pm to 7pm in Colindale, next to Colindale tube station, Colindale Avenue, NW9

Saturday 11 June 2022

Midday to 3pm in High Barnet, next to St John's the Baptist Church, High Street. 1 Church Passage, L'Antica Chipping Barnet, Barnet EN5 4QS

A full list of the 24 Dr Bikes taking place up to March 2023 at Barnet's tube/train stations and Town Centres can be found at https://www.barnet.gov.uk/roads-and-pavements/cycling/free-dr-bike-sessions-barnet









East-Central Locality

Children's Centres

	BEYA A Sure Start Children's Centre	Coppetts Wood A Sure Start Children's Centre	Newstead A Sure Start Children's Contra	Underhill A Sure Start Children's Centre
Monday	Stay and Play 9.30 - 11am 0 - 5 years Brookhill Nursery School EN4 8SD Stay and Play 1 - 2.30pm 0 - 5 years Brookhill Nursery School EN4 8SD	Closed	Physical Stay & Play 10 – 11am Walkers Only Baby Massage 2 – 2.45pm 6 wks – 6mths Booking Required	Stay and Play 10 - 11.30am 0 - 5 years Rhyme Time 1 - 1.45pm 0 - 5 years
Tuesday	Stay and Play 9.30 - 11am 0 - 5 years Brookhill Nursery School EN4 850 Stay and Play 1 - 2.30pm 0 - 5 years Brookhill Nursery School EN4 85D	Closed	Childminders Stay and Play 9.30 - 11am Baby Group 2 - 3pm Non-Walkers	Stay and Play 10 - 11.30am 0 - 5 years Baby self-weighing 1 - 3pm drop in
Wednesday	Baby Group 10 – 11.30am All Saints Church Hall N20 9IU Childminders Stay and Play 10 – 2pm Brookhill Nursery School EN4 8SD	Closed	Stay and Play 10 - 11.30am 0 - 5 years	Boogle Mites 10 – 10.45am 1 – 5 years Baby Group 1 – 2.30pm 0 – 1 years Non-Walkers Including baby self-weighing
Thursday	Bank Holiday	Bank Holiday	Bank Holiday	Bank Holiday
Sindy S	Bank Holiday	Bank Holiday	Bank Holiday	Bank Holiday



Half Term Timetable: Monday 30.05.22 - Wednesday 01.06.22

BEYA

BEYA Nursery School and Children's Centre Margaret Road, New Barnet EN4 9NT Tel: 020 8449 5466 option 5 • admincc@beya.org.uk

Coppetts Wood A Sure Start Children's Centre

A Sure Stert Children's Centre

Coppetts Wood Children's Centre (based at Coppetts Wood School)

Coppetts Road, Friern Barnet N10 1JS

Tel: 020 8883 0248 option 3 • childrenscentre@coppettswood.barnetmail.net

Newstead

Newstead Children's Centre

1 Fallows Close (off Tarling Road), East Finchley N2 8LG
Tel: 020 8359 3460 • newstead@barnet.gov.uk

Underhill

Underhill Children's Centre (based at Underhill School)
Mays Lane, EN5 2LZ
Tel: 020 8449 2423 ext 206 • info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net



For more information about Children's Centre visit:

www.barnet.gov.uk/childrenscentres







East-Central Locality









Are you a Barnet resident and the parent/quardian of a child under 5?

We would love to hear from you to understand your motivations or barriers to getting your child vaccinated against serious childhood disease.

Routine childhood vaccinations are given to babies and children of different ages, they begin when a baby is two months old. They provide protection against diseases including Measles, Mumps, Rubella, Whooping Cough, Diptheria, Polio, Pneumococcal, Meningitis B and C, Hib, Hepatitis B, and Rotavirus.

Your answers will help us to improve our services for parents and carers throughout Barnet.

The survey is fully anonymous and will take about 5 to 10 minutes to complete.

All respondents must be:

- Be a guardian, main carer or parent of a child aged 0-5 years at the time of completing this survey
- Barnet resident

The survey will be collated by London Borough of Barnet Public Health Team in collaboration with NHS North Central London Clinical Commissioning Group.

LINK TO SURVEY - https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/childhood-imms-survey

If you wish to find out more about vaccinations, please visit https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/

SUMMER TIMETABLE

To view the Summer term timetable for Children's Centre activities, please click on the link below:

https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Summer%20Timetable%202022 0.pdf







MUSIC TUITION

Any budding musicians out there?

Please book your child's online music lessons through BEAT directly, for drums, guitar and piano lessons.

The Autumn term 2022 is now open for booking, so if your child is interested in learning or wishes to continue with lessons please click on the link below as soon as possible.

Parents can enrol and pay for lessons directly by following this

link https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-based-instrumental-lessons/. There you will find details of the cost of lessons and the terms and conditions.

If you are in receipt of pupil premium parents can still receive a £50 discount off one instrument per child they enrol. Teachers can contact parents directly through the app.



EXTERNAL CLUBS AT UNDERHILL.

Woodys Football Fridays Yr1-6 – www.woodyssportsacademy.com 07961437202

Yoga & Mindfullness — <u>enquiries@lotusclouds.co.uk</u> or call Bansi on 07950 288075

High barnet School of Dance

highbarnetschoolofdance@outlook.com

Express Yourself Drama - Kat - 07908638827

Early Bird Tennis - Luke - luke@Imbtennis.com



















